Draft: 5/2/18

**Transportation Advisory Committee** 

April 11, 2018, 7:15 pm to 10:00 pm, Town Hall 2<sup>nd</sup> floor conf. room

Present: Wayne Chouinard, Lenard Diggins, Seth Federspiel, Chuck Giroux, Pam Heidell, Brian Kmetz<del>, Melissa Laube</del>, Jeff Maxtutis, Marjorie Moores, Howard Muise, Scott Smith

Missing members: Mike Gordon, Corey Rateau, Melissa Laube

Non-Members Present: None

**Administration:** Minutes of 3/14/18 approved unanimously. No correspondence received.

**Public Comments:** No members of the public were in attendance.

## **Town Issues:**

- Wayne provided updates on Gibbs School, Lowell St, town construction, the Arlington Center Safe Travel Project, Mystic Street Bridge, and the Lake Street/Bikeway Signalization Design Review Committee meetings.
- Corey was not present for an APD update.
- No one was present from the Planning Department to report.

**Traffic Calming on Kensington Park.** We will have Corey do speed counts when he is available. **Gibbs School Traffic Analysis.** Road work is completed on Foster St and town is moving forward with sidewalks. Will move to Tufts Rd next. Two waySecond driveway to parking lot planned to allow bus drop-off approved in and pick-up inside the parking lot.

**Jason St.** Wayne provided update that DPW will re-pave after Eversource completes their work. We may want to repeat the speed test after repaving. Also should update the neighborhood residents with a final report.

**Speed Safety Zones.** We will wait for Corey's return. Seth will check with Cambridge and Somerville on how they handle it.

**Bike Share.** MAPC has selected 2 vendors to provide dock-less bike share services for 15 participating communities including Arlington. These vendors are LimeBike and Spin. The goal is to launch this summer. Need to determine number of bikes needed and where to park bikes should be allowed to park in town. TAC will help with parking plan.

**Bike Path @ Water Street.** Scott requested cCounts??? from Corey who has been on leave. Lake Street Traffic Signal Design. Wayne noted that the design plan is proceeding toward 100%. Complete Streets Grant was not awarded. Will consider applying for next round.

**Arlington Reservoir Master Planning.** Jeff stated that the new plan has 20 less parking spaces. Wayne will check with the director on how this will be handled.

**Appleton Street/Paul Revere Road.** Wayne will forward sketches to the working group. **Mass Ave BRT Study.** Planning has sent RFP to 6-7 consultants.

**School Issues.** Jeff noted that the SRTS coordinator at Dallin is concerned about the drop off situation. The school may want to distribute guidelines to the parents and talk to APD concerning enforcement.

Adjourned at 9:30PM.

Meeting Materials:

- Meeting Packet for April: Agenda 4/11/18; Minutes of 3/14/18; Individual Action List 3/14/18; Project List 3/14/18.
- Memo to TAC from Wayne Chouinard, TAC Update Items, April 10, 201

Formatted: Not Highlight

Formatted: Not Highlight

Formatted: Font: 12 pt, Underline

**Formatted:** Normal, No bullets or numbering